

Cardinal Pole Catholic School 205 Morning Lane London E9 6LG

Tel: 020 8985 5150 www.cardinalpole.co.uk

Headteacher: Ms J Heffernan

28th September 2015

Dear Parent/Carer,

YEAR 7 ASSESSMENT 4 REPORT

Some parents of Year 8 pupils have stated that they did not receive the above report in July 2015. We enclose another copy for your perusal.

The report shows the level your child is currently working at and their end of Key Stage 3 targets. The expected level of progress over the Key Stage is two levels – so if your child joined the school on a level 4, they would be expected to progress at the end of Year 9 to a level 6. If your child joined the school on a level 5, they would be expected to progress to a level 7. Each level is divided into 3 sublevels e.g. 5a is a good level 5, 5b is an average level 5, 5c is a weak level 5.

We now ask if you could support your child by discussing the enclosed report and monitoring their progress, especially their work at home. Your child should pay close attention to the academic advice in this report and continue to work hard in the coming academic year so they can reach their potential and be successful. We will be writing to you shortly to discuss the new assessment and reporting arrangements to reflect changes in GCSE grading from Summer 2017.

Thank you for your continued support.

Yours sincerely

Paula Whyte Deputy Headteacher

enc